

The Right Balance



P.O. Box 42, Mwanza, Tanzania
Tel: 028 2500497 Cell: 0788 403788
e-mail: office@isamiloschool.org
25 November 2020

# End of Term 1 2020 Letter

### Dear Parent/Caregivers

It is hard to believe that we are almost at the end of Term One. This newsletter is to inform you about upcoming events in the last week and a half of this term and a quick review of the last month in school.

# **Charity Fair**

Recently, Saturday School held their biggest fundraiser of the year – Charity Fair. This was a fantastic event as usual. It was nice to see so many parents and other member of the community at the school. We also had interviews videoed with parents and students involved in the charity fair to promote the school and the event. These clips were to be shown on TV.

Thanks to all the parents and supporters who set up stalls, provided prizes, baked goods or attended. Special thanks to Miss Mulwa and Miss Dodd who organised the event with the help of the Prefects.

The total money raised was just short of 4 million tsh.

#### **Production**

Over this past weekend our students put on a very successful performance of the production "Dara". Congratulations to all the students involved. Putting on any production takes a huge amount of time and dedication to learning lines and then acting and performing. A huge thanks to Mr Miller and Ms Merali for the time and effort they put in to ensure the success of the production.

# **Examinations**

The year 13s have now finished their AS examinations. Results for these examinations will be released on the **12 January 2021**. Students can choose whether they would like to receive their results in person or via email.





For students in year 9, 11, 12 and 13 you will receive a letter that will have your examinations and fees for the May-June 2021 examination series before the end of term. Please kindly note that these examination fees are due early February. All school fee payments must be up to date in order for the students to be entered into the examinations.

Year 11 mock examinations have previously taken place in the first week of January. They will now take place in the first week of March along with the mock examinations for year 12 and 13.

# **Class Trips**

Preparations for Class Trips are currently underway. It is our intention to send a letter home by the end of the term. This will include information about cost, dates and location of each of the class trips.

### **Upcoming Dates**

Date	Event
Friday 27 <sup>th</sup> November	Secondary Christmas Party. 7-9 pm. Cost 2000tsh or 3000tsh at
	the door.
Tuesday 1st December	Non-uniform day in support of World Aids Day. Cost 1000tsh.
Wednesday 2 <sup>nd</sup> December	Sports Day at Kirumba Stadium. Starts at 8:30am at Kirumba.
	Finishes at 2:30pm. Students need to be picked up and dropped off
	at Kirumba.
Friday 4 <sup>th</sup> December	Last day of Term One. Reports Issued.
	Normal finish time of 3:15pm. No class parties or shared food due
	to Covid.
Monday 4 <sup>th</sup> January 2021	First day of Term Two

Dates for the rest of the year can be found on the school website <a href="https://www.isamiloschool.org/calendar">https://www.isamiloschool.org/calendar</a>. Have a great Christmas and New Year break.

Kind regards

Rebecca Wema
Acting Head of Secondary



